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ALLIGATOR AND TURTLES AS PETS.

Bv %W. S. Onva.L, OTrtAwA. OWT.

lu November of last year a small alligator (Alligalor Miùse-
pwnmsi) and three turties %ere placed tc'gether in an aquarium.
Only a few features descriptive of the alligator need to, b. men-
tioned. The ikin is now used for so many purposes that by tuis
means it bas become known.

This reptile is carnivorous, head broad, flattened and having
teeth of the lower jaw fitting into pits in the upper. Tii. bright
yellow bands so marked in the young, lê"se their color to, a large
entent in the adult Tail about half iiie entire length of animal,
ard laterally compressed, terminating in a blunt point

Approaching cold weather had a marked effect in his Ioss of
appetite and vigor. During daytime the aquarium wax. placed in
sunlight, at night: on bot water coils in the. room, with a glass
cover, to retain beat and prevent escape. Remarking to a fniend
bis loss cf appetite, the suggestion was jokingly made : 4,1Why
flot try ccd liver ol ? » Tih. allig&t&ir's mouth was forced opea
and a few drops pour.d i. No bad resuits followiog, this novel
article of diet, varied at times with fluid beef, was coatinued
twice per week througb the winter. It is questionable whether
aay benefit resulted from this treatment.

Early in May, he for the firat time, snapped at a piece ofmieat
which 5was being led to tiie turtles. From this time onward ail
kiads cf meat small toads, youag tadpoles, newly hatcbed catfish,
etc., were fed hum. Fish cut inio smnall pieces was greatly
relisbed, but earthworms were preferred above aIl cIsc. On re-
ceiviag food it was carried into the. water and was there eaten,
considerable motion beiog made la swallowing, the tbroat apper.r-
ing toc small to, admit of its passage. Whule fceding, bis usual
torpid appearance uaderweat a change. The pupils of bis ey.s,
at other timtes contracted to, a narrow sit, now become greatly
dilated ; and with open muutb and tail gracefully curvcd upward
bis apea-lrance was ratier formidable. A hissing noi when
disturbed, and a smorcf g-rint in a higth key, w.oe the ooîy sound%
b. appeared capable of making.


